Logbook #2, of Council mailing.

# MEMORANDUM

DATE: August 1, 1977

TO: All Council Members, SSC Members and AP Members

FROM: Executive Director

Subject: Informational Mailing

The enclosed material, mostly informational in nature, includes some items that will appear as correspondence on the agenda of the August meeting. I don't intend to duplicate this material in the agenda book, but only to reference it under correspondence at that time. Some of the items should be acted upon at the August meeting and I will footnote those.

- b 1. 7/19/77 Letter to the Council from Schoning thanking the Council for cooperation in the joint venture hearings and deferring comment on the "Suggested Provisions for Licensing Foreign Fishing Vessels" submitted by Mr. McKernan at the last Council meeting.
- 2. 7/19/77 A response to the Council from Mr. Schoning on the Council's recommendations for calculating foreign fee prices on current fish prices.
- 3. 7/11/77 Memo from the Director of the New England Council and a letter from the Chairman of the New England Council dated 7/15/77 in response to Mr. Schoning's request for comments on the proposed policies and procedures for funding Councils. Schoning's memo and my draft reply was sent to you for comment early in July. I answered Schoning's memo for the Council on July 27 in the light of the comments on my draft reply. A copy of that letter is also included.
- 4. Copies of a 6/22/77 memo from the Director of the New England Council with a copy of a "Assistance to Determine Management Objectives" developed by the New England Council. Because of the volume this is being sent only to Council members and Chairmen of the SSC and AP. Informational only.

- 5. 7/21/77 letter from Mr. Schoning to John Harville allocating \$5,000 for the remainder of FY 77 for support of the North Pacific Council. This was an agenda item at the last Council meeting when the concept was supported by the Council.
- 6. 7/15/77 Letter to the Council from Mr. Schoning for Secretary Kreps responding to the Council's recommendations on Bering Sea herring stocks for 1977 and 1978.
- 7. Copies of errata sheets for the Sea Grant study
  "The Bering Sea Tanner Crab Resources, U.S. Production
  Capacity and Marketing." Original copies of the
  report were distributed to Council members some
  time ago. If your package does not contain a set
  of the errata sheets in this mailing you will
  receive them as soon as we get more copies from
  Frank Orth of the Alaska Sea Grant Program.
  - 8. Minutes of the June 1977 NPFMC meeting. Please read these and give us your corrections or amendments at the August meeting, when the Council should approve them.
  - 9. 7/19/77 Letter to the Council from Carl Rosier requests deferral of the submission date for the king crab management plan to February 23rd, 1973. This will mean that the king crab plan will not be in effect until the 1979 season. Considering the other work in progress, it seems a reasonable recommendation. The Council should act on this at the August meeting.
  - 10. 7/11/77 Letter to the Council from David Wallace, Associate Administrator Marine Resources, NOAA, thanking the Council for their response to the Marine Fisheries Advisory Committee (NAFAC) and their appointment of Clem Tillion as the Council's representative to NAFAC. They appear to be reasonably responsive to the Council's suggestion that there should be cross-membership between MAFAC and the Council.
    - 11. 7/8/77 Letter from the Director, Pacific Council to Mr. Schoning with the Pacific Council's response to MMFS's request on suggestions for 1978 GY.
      - 12. Letter from Dennis Sheldon, Vice-president Alakanuk Native Cooperation, 6/21/77 to Harry Wilde and Paul Guy of the AP, NPFMC, requesting protection of the key high seas areas for the AYK salmon resource.

- 13. 7/1/77 Memo from Walt Jones to Harry Rietze with a report on fishery development activity, June 1977. An interesting report from the standpoint of the Fishery Development Steering Committee comments that the major bottleneck to developing a groundfish fishery off Alaska is the lack of U.S. trawl fishing capability.
- 14. Council financial statement for the period June 22 through July 26, 1977.
- 15. 7/26/77 Letter from Lee Alverson to Mr. Dick Vetter, National Resource Council Ocean Sciences Board in response to an inquiry from that organization, answered for the Council by Lee Alverson.
  - 16. 7/25/77 Press Release from Mid-Atlantic Council on their July 13-15 meeting.
  - 17. 7/6/77 Letter from Lee Alverson to the Council informing the Council of the joint research plan for the Polish Vessel PROFESOR SIEDLECKI.
  - 18. 6/27/77 Letter from the Director, Pacific Council to Mr. Schoning on the management plan development "horseblanket".
    - 19. Letter to Mr. Rasmuson from Admiral Siler, Commandant, U.S. Coast Guard 7/6/77, thanking the Council for their commendation of the Coast Guard during the March meeting.

I had hoped to have an agenda for the August meeting in this mailing for your comments, however, it will probably be the 3th or 9th before it is mailed. We will be receiving the management plans for the high seas troll salmon fishery and the high seas salmon fishery for distribution to the AP, SSC and Council for review prior to their tentative adoption at the September meeting. We should also get a report from the halibut working group.

There will be no closed session at the August Council meeting in Kodiak. We did not receive a letter requesting the closed session from the State Department in time to get the necessary Secretary of Commerce approval 45 days prior to the meeting.

JHB:in

1

h Pacific Fishery Management Co

Elmer Rasmuson, Chairman Jim H. Branson, Executive Director

Suite 32, 333 West 4th Avenue Post Office Mall Building

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 3136DT Anchorage, Alaska 99510

Telephone: (907) 274-4563

FTS 265-5435

## MEMORANDUM

DATE:

August 11, 1977

TO:

All Council members, SSC Members and AP Members

FROM:

Executive Director

SUBJECT: Agenda and Informational Mailing

This will be the last mailing before the August 25-26 Council meeting in Kodiak. I am including the first draft of an agenda for that meeting and would appreciate your comments on it prior to the meeting, if possible. There will not be a closed session at the August meeting. We did not receive the request for one from the State Department in time to get clearance from the Secretary of Commerce (it takes 45 days). There will be closed sessions at the September, October and December meetings however.

We received word by phone on August 9 that Clem Tillion and Gordon Jensen had been appointed to three (3) year Council terms, effective August 11.

Two public hearings on Council management plans/joint ventures have been held. A half-day at Petersburg on August 3rd at which seven people testified and a day and a-half in Seattle on August 5th and 6th at which 17 people testified. Both hearings were chaired by Elmer Rasmuson with the assistance of Bob McVey for the joint venture portion. Council members Harold Lokken and Bart Eaton, and Advisory Panel members Keith Specking, Rick Lauber, and Al Otness attended the Petersburg hearing. Don Collinsworth attended as a member of the Scientific and Statistical Committee and to explain the tanner crab management plan. Burt Larkin was there to explain the Gulf of Alaska groundfish plan.

At the Seattle hearing Council members Lokken, McKernan, Bart Eaton, Meacham, Harville, Huizer, Wendler and Mace attended with Advisory Panel members Specking, Lauber, Jaeger, Gage and Alverson. Don Collinsworth and Burt Larkin again explained the management plans under consideration.

The enclosed material includes a letter of resignation from William T. Burke from the Advisory Panel and a request from Jay Gage for a replacement on the Advisory Panel. I assume that the Advisory Panel Committee, composed of Council member Meacham as Chairman and Council members Tillion, Lokken, and Bart Eaton, will wish to consider nominations for these Advisory Panel seats if the Council acts on the resignations at the next meeting.

I would like to suggest consideration of a "consumer" to fill the seat that has been held by William Burke. consumer category is difficult to define and probably has not been adequately represented on the Council's Advisory Rather than trying to pick an ultimate consumer, (the housewife, dietitian, etc.). You may wish to consider an Advisory Panel member from one of the retail firms that buys large quantities of fish for direct sale to the public. The convenience food chains such as McDonalds, Red Lobster Inns, Arthur Treacher's, or any of numerous others that have sprung up the last few years, or the large retail chain grocery stores would fall in this category. I have asked for some contacts in this area through the Chief of the Department of Commerce Fishery Products Inspection and Safety Division and should have some suggestions available at the August Council meeting. Some of these organizations, such as McDonalds, have a reputation for being very particular about quality and certainly must be in a good position to assess the public's likes and dislikes and the requirements for bottomfish products to serve the quick food markets. This kind of expertise on the advisory panel might prove invaluable to the Council as they wrestle with the problem of developing a groundfish industry in Alaska.

The rest of the material in this mailing is as follows:

- 1. 7/29/77 Letter to Council from Larry L. Snead, U.S. State Department conveying a press release announcing the appointment of Lloyd Cutler as special representative for the United States on the impending U.S.-Canadian boundary and resource negotiations.
- 2. 8/3/77 Letter to Director Schoning from Lorry Nakatsu of the Pacific Council on the foreign fee schedule. The Council has been asked to again consider and make recommendations on the proposed fee schedule for 1978 and this is an agenda item at the August meeting.

- 3. 8/3/77 Letter to Director Schoning from John McKean Chairman of the Pacific Council objecting to the short lead time given by NMFS for the Councils to respond to items of major importance.
- 4. 7/29/77 Letter to Director Schoning from Bruce Lentz, Chairman of the South Atlantic Council objecting to having green turtles put on the endangered species list and dealing with mackerel and shrimp surplus figures. Informational to Council members and Chairman of SSC and AP only.
- 5. 8/3/77 Letter to Director Schoning from John McKean, Chairman, Pacific Council on the proposed funding policies and procedures for Councils. The North Pacific Council's response to Director Schoning on this subject was enclosed in your last mailing. Copies are being sent to Council members and Chairman of SSC and AP only.
- 6. 8/3/77 A letter to John McKean, Chairman of the Pacific Council from John Donaldson of Oregon objecting to the need for such a quick Council and State response to 1978 foreign fishing permit applications.
- 7. 8/4/77 An update of the current status of foreign fishing applications and permits issued from the NMFS central office.
- 8. 8/10/77 The final regulations for the guidance of Fishery Management Councils with attachment.

It appears that the other Councils are as unhappy with the short turnaround time requested by NMFS for major policy questions as the North Pacific Council is.

Hank Pennington has made arrangements for up to 12 Council people to visit the oil rig now working off Kodiak. The trip is scheduled for August 27, the Saturday following the Council meeting. If you are interested in going please contact Mark Hutton prior to that date.

Agenda Item 4,

Worth Pacific Fishery Management Council

Elmer Rasmuson, Chairman

Jim H. Branson, Executive Director

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 3136DT

Anchorage, Alaska 99510

Suite 32, 333 West 4th Avenue Post Office Mall Building

Telephone: (907) 274-4563 FTS 265-5435

LOGBOOK #1, Council Mailing.

July 21, 1977

# To All Council Members:

The Council Management Plans on Tanner Crab off Alaska and the Groundfish Fisheries in the Gulf of Alaska are still on schedule. Notices of availability for both have been printed in the Federal Register. NMFS, NOAA and the Department of Commerce were very cooperative in moving the DEIS's through the CEQ review so that they remain on schedule with the management plan review and development process. The public hearings beginning with Petersburg on August 3rd, will combine the management plans/draft environmental impact statements and the joint venture hearings (co-chaired with National Marine Fisheries Service).

I hand carried the first 15 copies of the Tanner Crab Plan to Washington, D.C. on July 14th and spent the 14th and 15th in Washington. While there I talked to Bob Schoning and to Bill Aron in NOAA as well as Roland Smith and the rest of the staff in Marine Resources in NOAA. I think the trip was very effective in smoothing out some of the procedural matters that have not been clearly understood by many of the parties involved.

The plans have been mailed to the distribution list developed by NMFS and the Council. There are spare copies at the Council offices in Anchorage, NMFS in Juneau, and ADF&G in Juneau. Eight-hundred copies of each plan were printed, there are approximately 150 of each still available for distribution.

The material included in this mailing is:

(1) The Council Memorandum from NMFS for June, 1977;

(2) A memorandum from Director Schoning to the Chairmen of the Management Councils which updates the preliminary estimates of optimum yield, U.S. capacity and surpluses available for foreigners from the memorandum received by the Council at its last meeting;

(3) A memorandum from Lee Alverson to Director Schoning revising the 1978 OY and TALFF for Bering Sea herring; (4) A copy of pages 6-14 and page 16 of a Survey of Foreign Fisheries Literature, No. C-18, published by the Department of Commerce. There is some interesting material in this reprint on the effects of extended jurisdiction on the Japanese fishing industry and attitude:

(5) For Council members only there is a questionnaire enclosed, forwarded at the request of NMFS, designed to outline the interest areas of Council members, I would appreciate it if you would complete the questionnaire and return it in the enclosed addressed envelope.

Arrangements have been pretty well finalized for the public hearings in Seattle and Alaska, if any of you intend to go and have not yet made travel or accommodation arrangements, please do so as soon as possible. Both housing and travel are tight in all of the communities in which we are holding hearings.

Sincerely,

Jim H. Branson

Executive Director

Enclosures

Logbook #2, of Council mailing.

# MEMORANDUM

DATE: August 1, 1977

TO: All Council Members, SSC Members and AP Members

FROM: Executive Director

Subject: Informational Mailing

The enclosed material, mostly informational in nature, includes some items that will appear as correspondence on the agenda of the August meeting. I don't intend to duplicate this material in the agenda book, but only to reference it under correspondence at that time. Some of the items should be acted upon at the August meeting and I will footnote those.

- b 1. 7/19/77 Letter to the Council from Schoning thanking the Council for cooperation in the joint venture hearings and deferring comment on the "Suggested Provisions for Licensing Foreign Fishing Vessels" submitted by Mr. McKernan at the last Council meeting.
- 2. 7/19/77 A response to the Council from Mr. Schoning on the Council's recommendations for calculating foreign fee prices on current fish prices.
- 3. 7/11/77 Memo from the Director of the New England Council and a letter from the Chairman of the New England Council dated 7/15/77 in response to Mr. Schoning's request for comments on the proposed policies and procedures for funding Councils. Schoning's memo and my draft reply was sent to you for comment early in July. I answered Schoning's memo for the Council on July 27 in the light of the comments on my draft reply. A copy of that letter is also included.
- 4. Copies of a 6/22/77 memo from the Director of the New England Council with a copy of a "Assistance to Determine Management Objectives" developed by the New England Council. Because of the volume this is being sent only to Council members and Chairmen of the SSC and AP. Informational only.

- 5. 7/21/77 letter from Mr. Schoning to John Harville allocating \$5,000 for the remainder of FY 77 for support of the North Pacific Council. This was an agenda item at the last Council meeting when the concept was supported by the Council.
- 6. 7/15/77 Letter to the Council from Mr. Schoning for Secretary Kreps responding to the Council's recommendations on Bering Sea herring stocks for 1977 and 1978.
- 7. Copies of errata sheets for the Sea Grant study
  "The Bering Sea Tanner Crab Resources, U.S. Production
  Capacity and Marketing." Original copies of the
  report were distributed to Council members some
  time ago. If your package does not contain a set
  of the errata sheets in this mailing you will
  receive them as soon as we get more copies from
  Frank Orth of the Alaska Sea Grant Program.
  - 8. Minutes of the June 1977 NPFMC meeting. Please read these and give us your corrections or amendments at the August meeting, when the Council should approve them.
  - 9. 7/19/77 Letter to the Council from Carl Rosier requests deferral of the submission date for the king crab management plan to February 23rd, 1973. This will mean that the king crab plan will not be in effect until the 1979 season. Considering the other work in progress, it seems a reasonable recommendation. The Council should act on this at the August meeting.
  - 10. 7/11/77 Letter to the Council from David Wallace, Associate Administrator Marine Resources, NOAA, thanking the Council for their response to the Marine Fisheries Advisory Committee (NAFAC) and their appointment of Clem Tillion as the Council's representative to NAFAC. They appear to be reasonably responsive to the Council's suggestion that there should be cross-membership between MAFAC and the Council.
    - 11. 7/8/77 Letter from the Director, Pacific Council to Mr. Schoning with the Pacific Council's response to MMFS's request on suggestions for 1978 GY.
      - 12. Letter from Dennis Sheldon, Vice-president Alakanuk Native Cooperation, 6/21/77 to Harry Wilde and Paul Guy of the AP, NPFMC, requesting protection of the key high seas areas for the AYK salmon resource.

- 13. 7/1/77 Memo from Walt Jones to Harry Rietze with a report on fishery development activity, June 1977. An interesting report from the standpoint of the Fishery Development Steering Committee comments that the major bottleneck to developing a groundfish fishery off Alaska is the lack of U.S. trawl fishing capability.
- 14. Council financial statement for the period June 22 through July 26, 1977.
- 15. 7/26/77 Letter from Lee Alverson to Mr. Dick Vetter, National Resource Council Ocean Sciences Board in response to an inquiry from that organization, answered for the Council by Lee Alverson.
  - 16. 7/25/77 Press Release from Mid-Atlantic Council on their July 13-15 meeting.
  - 17. 7/6/77 Letter from Lee Alverson to the Council informing the Council of the joint research plan for the Polish Vessel PROFESOR SIEDLECKI.
  - 18. 6/27/77 Letter from the Director, Pacific Council to Mr. Schoning on the management plan development "horseblanket".
    - 19. Letter to Mr. Rasmuson from Admiral Siler, Commandant, U.S. Coast Guard 7/6/77, thanking the Council for their commendation of the Coast Guard during the March meeting.

I had hoped to have an agenda for the August meeting in this mailing for your comments, however, it will probably be the 3th or 9th before it is mailed. We will be receiving the management plans for the high seas troll salmon fishery and the high seas salmon fishery for distribution to the AP, SSC and Council for review prior to their tentative adoption at the September meeting. We should also get a report from the halibut working group.

There will be no closed session at the August Council meeting in Kodiak. We did not receive a letter requesting the closed session from the State Department in time to get the necessary Secretary of Commerce approval 45 days prior to the meeting.

JHB:in

1

h Pacific Fishery Management Co

Elmer Rasmuson, Chairman Jim H. Branson, Executive Director

Suite 32, 333 West 4th Avenue Post Office Mall Building

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 3136DT Anchorage, Alaska 99510

Telephone: (907) 274-4563

FTS 265-5435

## MEMORANDUM

DATE:

August 11, 1977

TO:

All Council members, SSC Members and AP Members

FROM:

Executive Director

SUBJECT: Agenda and Informational Mailing

This will be the last mailing before the August 25-26 Council meeting in Kodiak. I am including the first draft of an agenda for that meeting and would appreciate your comments on it prior to the meeting, if possible. There will not be a closed session at the August meeting. We did not receive the request for one from the State Department in time to get clearance from the Secretary of Commerce (it takes 45 days). There will be closed sessions at the September, October and December meetings however.

We received word by phone on August 9 that Clem Tillion and Gordon Jensen had been appointed to three (3) year Council terms, effective August 11.

Two public hearings on Council management plans/joint ventures have been held. A half-day at Petersburg on August 3rd at which seven people testified and a day and a-half in Seattle on August 5th and 6th at which 17 people testified. Both hearings were chaired by Elmer Rasmuson with the assistance of Bob McVey for the joint venture portion. Council members Harold Lokken and Bart Eaton, and Advisory Panel members Keith Specking, Rick Lauber, and Al Otness attended the Petersburg hearing. Don Collinsworth attended as a member of the Scientific and Statistical Committee and to explain the tanner crab management plan. Burt Larkin was there to explain the Gulf of Alaska groundfish plan.

At the Seattle hearing Council members Lokken, McKernan, Bart Eaton, Meacham, Harville, Huizer, Wendler and Mace attended with Advisory Panel members Specking, Lauber, Jaeger, Gage and Alverson. Don Collinsworth and Burt Larkin again explained the management plans under consideration.

The enclosed material includes a letter of resignation from William T. Burke from the Advisory Panel and a request from Jay Gage for a replacement on the Advisory Panel. I assume that the Advisory Panel Committee, composed of Council member Meacham as Chairman and Council members Tillion, Lokken, and Bart Eaton, will wish to consider nominations for these Advisory Panel seats if the Council acts on the resignations at the next meeting.

I would like to suggest consideration of a "consumer" to fill the seat that has been held by William Burke. consumer category is difficult to define and probably has not been adequately represented on the Council's Advisory Rather than trying to pick an ultimate consumer, (the housewife, dietitian, etc.). You may wish to consider an Advisory Panel member from one of the retail firms that buys large quantities of fish for direct sale to the public. The convenience food chains such as McDonalds, Red Lobster Inns, Arthur Treacher's, or any of numerous others that have sprung up the last few years, or the large retail chain grocery stores would fall in this category. I have asked for some contacts in this area through the Chief of the Department of Commerce Fishery Products Inspection and Safety Division and should have some suggestions available at the August Council meeting. Some of these organizations, such as McDonalds, have a reputation for being very particular about quality and certainly must be in a good position to assess the public's likes and dislikes and the requirements for bottomfish products to serve the quick food markets. This kind of expertise on the advisory panel might prove invaluable to the Council as they wrestle with the problem of developing a groundfish industry in Alaska.

The rest of the material in this mailing is as follows:

- 1. 7/29/77 Letter to Council from Larry L. Snead, U.S. State Department conveying a press release announcing the appointment of Lloyd Cutler as special representative for the United States on the impending U.S.-Canadian boundary and resource negotiations.
- 2. 8/3/77 Letter to Director Schoning from Lorry Nakatsu of the Pacific Council on the foreign fee schedule. The Council has been asked to again consider and make recommendations on the proposed fee schedule for 1978 and this is an agenda item at the August meeting.

- 3. 8/3/77 Letter to Director Schoning from John McKean Chairman of the Pacific Council objecting to the short lead time given by NMFS for the Councils to respond to items of major importance.
- 4. 7/29/77 Letter to Director Schoning from Bruce Lentz, Chairman of the South Atlantic Council objecting to having green turtles put on the endangered species list and dealing with mackerel and shrimp surplus figures. Informational to Council members and Chairman of SSC and AP only.
- 5. 8/3/77 Letter to Director Schoning from John McKean, Chairman, Pacific Council on the proposed funding policies and procedures for Councils. The North Pacific Council's response to Director Schoning on this subject was enclosed in your last mailing. Copies are being sent to Council members and Chairman of SSC and AP only.
- 6. 8/3/77 A letter to John McKean, Chairman of the Pacific Council from John Donaldson of Oregon objecting to the need for such a quick Council and State response to 1978 foreign fishing permit applications.
- 7. 8/4/77 An update of the current status of foreign fishing applications and permits issued from the NMFS central office.
- 8. 8/10/77 The final regulations for the guidance of Fishery Management Councils with attachment.

It appears that the other Councils are as unhappy with the short turnaround time requested by NMFS for major policy questions as the North Pacific Council is.

Hank Pennington has made arrangements for up to 12 Council people to visit the oil rig now working off Kodiak. The trip is scheduled for August 27, the Saturday following the Council meeting. If you are interested in going please contact Mark Hutton prior to that date.